Village of Secor
Meeting Minutes
November 14, 2022

Village President Bob Wilkey called the Village Board meeting to order at 7pm.  The Village Board met in regular session with clerk Lori Bagby being absent.

Village President Bob Wilkey read the minutes of the October 11, 2022 meeting.  Tara Wilkey made a motion to approve minutes, seconded by Dee Dee Allen. All votes yes; motion carried.

Treasurer Greg Slayton handed out the Treasurer report for review.  Tara Wilkey made a motion to accept the report as read, seconded by Brett Krug.  All votes were yes; motion carried.

Greg Slayton also handed out a report for all of the bills to be paid this month.  Tara Wilkey made a motion to pay all bills out of their respective funds, seconded by Brett Krug.  All votes yes; motion carried.

Mike Miller from Eureka Disposal presented the renewal 5 year contract for disposal service to the Village with a $1 increase, from $24 to $25 per month.  This is due to fuel increase and landfill increase.  This is the first increase in 5 years.  Dee Dee Allen made a motion to approve the renewal from Eureka Disposal, seconded by Tara Wilkey.  All votes yes; motion carried.

Mark Allen was present and voiced concerns of the semi’s parking on Bestor St, by the Ditch and the water that floods his mother’s shed.  President Bob say time that semis are parked on the street to call him and the water concerns will be addressed.

Darrin said that there are two water hydrants that aren’t working and need some attention.

Jerry Bagby said the solar lights have been put on the stop signs at the corner of N Secor Rd and W Gilman St The Village trucks are being prepared for the snow plowing season. 

Tara reported that she had been to a Woodford Co meeting and was told that there is some money available to work on some of our water projects.

Greg Slayton presented the Levy papers for Boards approval.  Tara Wilkey made a motion to approve Levy, seconded by Dee Dee Allen.  All votes yes; motion carried.

Greg Slayton, as a Trustee from the Secor Fire Protection District, asked the village to consider selling the ball diamond to them to build a fire fighter training facility there instead of the Maxheimer property.  The ball field adjoins the fire station and there aren’t any houses nearby where they are going to build.  The noise wouldn’t bother residents.  The Maxheimer property zoning would have to be changed.  The Fire District needs 2 acres; the Maxheimer property is 1 ½ acres.

President Bob Wilkey is getting some information on installing cameras to watch the dials in the water plant from a distant.  He will provide the info at a later date, it would cost about $100 more a month.

Dee Dee Allen made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Tara Wilkey.  Meeting adjourned at 7:50pm.

Louise Slayton, Pro temp Village Clerk
